Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
November 10, 2014
Arner’s, New Castle, De.
9:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Members Present: Vince Boehm, Chair, Terri Hancharick, Deb McCann, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan, Gary Mears.
I. Position Statements
1. Sub-Minimum Wage – Position Statement Draft – The Members considered the ASAN statement that was shared by Terri in comparison to Sean’s first draft.
In the first paragraph we’d like to include a reference to the Fair Labor Standards Act at the statement about the 14(c).  We’d like to add more stats that are included in the ASAN paper.  We also need to say something about the new “setting rule” from CMS.

In “Key Facts” mention the fact that people are “assessed” multiple times by different agencies to get to the same end – employment.  Why are we wasting time and money to re-assess with no outcome?

“Call to Action” should delete “14 (c) should be phased out” and communicate instead that we want the section of the law deleted.

The Members asked that Andrea Guest be invited to the next meeting to talk to us about assessment and employment.

2. Supported Decision Making – Several disability advocates, including Ari Ne’eman of ASAN, have been working with the DDDS, DHSS, the Office of the Public Guardian, and the Disabilities Law Program to craft new language for the Guardianship statute to include as a first step the opportunity for Supported Decision Making.  Guardianship should be the last step towards decision-making for people with disabilities.  A draft of changes to consider will be discussed with the group at our meeting in January.
3. ADA Policy for DDC? – The Committee Members felt there was no need for this at this time.
II. Legislative Day at Leg Hall – The date for our event is March 25th.  A flyer will be out to announce this event.  All Members were encouraged to contact their own legislators to schedule a time to meet with them on March 25th.  The Legislative Agenda is almost final and will be shared at both the LIFE Conference as well as at the Legislative Day Event.
III. Other Business From the Group

1. Pat shared the paper that was written by our student guest, Rebecca Lloyd.

2. It was announced that Sean Matthews had won the Representative election in his district so he would need to cancel his contract with the DDC as Public Policy Manager.  Sean was great with our public policy work and we wish him well in his new status at Legislative Hall.

We have chosen Jamie Wolfe to replace Sean as our Public Policy Manager and she will begin work in December.

3. We discussed the conference recently held to discuss the “villages” model of segregation of people with disabilities.  People with disabilities are very unhappy with the prospect of a new institution being built in Delaware.  One remark on this subject was “Don’t fence us in!  Don’t do this to us, again!” and “Not a second time!”

IV. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting date scheduled is December 12th at 9:00 at Arners.
V. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:30 a.m.
